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Making the ordinary  extraordinary  at Tenison Woods College

From The Principal 

Weekly  Newsletter

Christ Has Risen! Easter Hope
This week students have celebrated the joy of the risen Christ across the College 
community; the foundation and essence of our faith. The story of our God sharing 
our humanity and offering hope to those seeking guidance in times of suppression 
is a story we relive and a tradition we invigorate for the complexity and challenges of 
our times. The growth in courage and confidence of the disciples in the resurrection is 
very much our own story as a journeying community of faith-filled people.  

As communities, societies and nations we look to refining our systems, procedures, 
and education, but the more profound focus for hope in the future is the change 
and transformation within each human heart, mind and will; within each of us. 
The resurrection of Jesus helps us appreciate how His risen life invites us to be 
transformed from within, and the Easter celebrations reinforce the potency of our 
Baptism and the power of new life.

The Easter season celebrated by the Church at this time for 50 days, leading to the 
Feast of Pentecost, provides us with a powerful opportunity to reflect on the virtue of 
hope in our lives, in the life of our community, and in our world.  As we conclude term 
one I trust that our students have immersed themselves in the Joy Week activities and 
that this Easter joy inspires their efforts this year.

On Wednesday 7 April, we held our End of Term Whole School Assembly to cap off what has been a fantastic and action-packed start to 2021. Our School Captains and 
Student Leaders delivered a summary of events that have occurred at the College over recent weeks, before a special performance from our talented Concert Choir and 
Small Jazz Ensemble. Our Student Leaders showcased the 9 new State Championship Banners that will be displayed in the Barrie Holmes Stadium for our College's 
outstanding achievements in multiple sports. Founder Team Woods were awarded the Founders Cup for Term 1 after accumulating the most points throughout this 
term. Principal David Mezinec rounded out the assembly with a thank you to the students and staff for making Term 1 extraordinary.

Whole College Assembly  - Together Again

The Joy
of

Easter

End of Term Gratitude
This final newsletter for Term 1 provides an opportunity to reflect on the journey and give thanks for the many good things that have happened throughout the term.  
I congratulate students on their commitment to school life, which has been evident in application to learning experiences, school events and class activities.  
I have seen many examples of staff, students and parents prepared to ‘make the ordinary extraordinary’ and in doing that commencing to realise, or be present, to their 
own talents and then indeed the talents of our community.  Such journey starts small, but with confidence and support of those around us I am confident that we will 
see our commitment to serve others in the ordinariness of life make a significant extraordinary impact on those around us in a variety of ways.  

Such extraordinary impact has been expressed significantly through student, staff and parent efforts in relation to Caritas Australia’s Project Compassion Campaign.   
The school’s commitment to fund raising has been one rich expression of our community’s desire to "Be More” and assist those in need.  
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CIM Team News
Easter Joy
As we move into the liturgical season of Easter, we wish 

all families abundant joy. This week students celebrated 
the joy of Easter in a variety of ways in their classrooms. 

The season of Easter continues until Pentecost Sunday on 23  
May 2021.

Students in the Junior School held special prayer services on Tuesday morning 
and were treated to Easter Eggs. We would like to thank Tammy Flier, owner of 
Unpackaged in Commercial Street, for kindly donating Easter Eggs that catered 
for our students with dietary requirements.

Pray for Timor Leste
Timor Leste are our world's poorest neighbours and a country that we hold 
close to our hearts here at Tenison Woods College. Our College has been 
involved in immersions to Timor since 2012 and over that time we have  
developed some long standing partnerships with local communities. We were 
unable to visit last year due to the COVID-19 pandemic and again, this year,  
our students are unable to visit. It is devastating to see that this country, on 
top of dealing with the COVID-19 pandemic, are grappling with widespread  
flooding across the country. Over 100 people have lost their lives, majority in 
the capital Dili, and the Timorese are now at risk of COVID-19 spreading as they 
break lockdowns to seek safety. We offer our thoughts and prayers to some of 
our most vulnerable neighbours.

God of compassion,
You are the source of comfort and care.
Today we pray for the people in Timor Leste,
For the lives that have been devastated by rain and flash floods.
Bring them safety and comfort
Protect their homes and belongings,
Sustain them with care and love.
May our prayers strengthen the weak,
Protect those who are in lockdown due to COVID-19.
We pray for members of the Timor Leste church,
As they support their brothers and sisters in this time of need.
May our prayers strengthen the rescue workers and forces.
We pray for the local communities as they feed the hungry 
and care for the homeless.
Give them your enduring care.
We pray that the peace of the Lord will be with our poorest neighbours,
That our response to their suffering be compassionate.
May the Lord give comfort to those suffering,
And our solidarity give them support in their needs.
We make this prayer, in Jesus' name,
Amen.

Youth Mass
On Saturday 17 April at 6.00pm, the next Youth Mass will be held at St Paul’s 
Church. Please contact me if you would like to be involved in reading at this 
mass.

Term 1 Masses at the College Chapel
A mass is held each Thursday of the term and is led by a different class or year 
level each week. Mass is held at 9.15am in the College Chapel. Until further  
notice, due to current restrictions, only staff members and students of the  
College are permitted to attend. 

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

The groundwork established in term one will provide a very good foundation for 
students to build upon in term two.  I trust students had time this week to thank 
staff members for their work and parents for their support throughout the term.

Volunteers – Thank you
It is also timely to reflect on the many people; students, staff, parents, and 
friends of Tenison Woods College, who have offered their time and talents to 
our community this term.  Canteen helpers, parents who listen to reading and 
support class activities, those who offer their talents to committees and officiate 
at school events all provide testimony to the generosity so rich in our community.  
I sincerely thank such people for their commitment to creating community 
through their service to our school.

Leadership Development at Tenison Woods College
Over the past six years we have deliberately accentuated and fostered leadership 
in our College community.  We have in recent times developed deliberate projects 
devoted to fostering student leadership and I am delighted with the evolution of 
those reflections and deliberate actions.  The efforts of our student leaders this 
year ‘stand on the shoulders’ of those who have served our College previously.   

I am also delighted that during the last three days  of the holidays 30 staff will 
commit to working with the internationally recognised Brown Collective and 
Catholic Education South Australia Consultants, to further develop their own 
leadership skills, dispositions and journey.  I am thrilled that so many staff are 
working with one another to further their own insights, which will of course 
ultimately benefit our College community.

Nude Food and Minimising Bins Within the School
Buoyed by the Junior School’s successful Nude Food initiative and the reduced 
waste within the school, we are looking to reduce the large dumpsters across the 
school.  We will replace these large dumpsters with smaller bins and work toward 
a situation where we have a refined approach to external bins for:
1. General waste
2. Bottles and containers
3. Mixed recyclables – such as paper, cardboard etc
4. Green waste

We are committed to assisting the College in realising this ambition in a 
collaborative way. 
This issue is one of the major life learnings of our time for our young, and I 
am committed to ensuring that we act with integrity as a school community  
and teach our children, through our actions, about the care for our planet.  
Anything you can do and advise as a family in relation to refining our processes 
will be gratefully received.  I trust that with deliberate, creative and collaborative 
endeavour we can take this very ordinary issue of waste and achieve  
extraordinary outcomes for our school and global community.  

Need a tutor? Studiosity is our free online tutoring service
I remind families that students of Tenison Woods College in years 7-12 have 
access to a free online tutoring service.  Students are able to connect to expert 
tutors for live, one-to-one conversations about homework, assignments and 
exam preparation, 24 hours a day! Give it a try – I know you will appreciate the 
service offered by Studiosity! 

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

Instagram
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Creative Arts Spotlight
This term, Stage 1 Creative Arts students focused on their own skill development 
and were required to create pieces that reflected what they learnt in 8 weeks.  
Two students, Lara Dodds and Milla Buckingham, demonstrated particularly 
high standards of work. Both concentrating on skills, specifically in the animation 
techniques squash and stretch, tweening of movement, walking, and finally 
keying and green screen removal. 

Lara produced four refined pieces involving the creation of original artwork 
in Adobe Illustrator, photography in front of a green screen, and animation in 
Adobe After Effects. In her own words “I have chosen animation as it has always 
intrigued me but scared me with how technical it can be, so I decided to go for 
the challenge. I intended to get a basic knowledge for the techniques behind 
animation and the processes of the software chosen. The specific styles of 
animation I chose were diverse and I felt would get me the best outcome for 
my goal”. 

Here are two examples of Lara's outstanding work.
Video 1
Video 2

Milla produced four refined pieces involving the creation of original artwork 
in Adobe Illustrator, photography in front of a green screen, and animation in 
Adobe After Effects.  She was inspired by Igance Aleya and Move Shapes  allowing 
her to ‘embrace your passions’ in animation.

Here are two examples of Milla's fantastic work.
Video 1
Video 2

Yunita Manfrin | Visual Arts and Design Teacher Year 8-12

Open Cricket Country South State 
Champions

Our Open boy cricketers are the Twenty20 Country South State Champions!
The Grand Final in Bordertown on Tuesday saw us face off against Upper South 
East, with our opposition batting first and setting the pace for the match.  
Upper South East started well and maintained good form through their innings, 
as they put up a strong total of 7-109 after their 20 overs.
After an impressive batting display we knew we had our work cut out for us.  
We aimed to hit the ground running following our determined bowling 
performance in the first innings. We showcased a great display of batting and 
resilience to withhold the powerful Upper South East bowling attack, as we 
scored the winning run in the last over to finish at 4-113 to claim the title of State 
Champions!
Captain Liam Turley accepted the championship shield and thanked all for a 
great game. A fantastic performance from our Open cricketers. 
Well done boys on an outstanding achievement!

Ian Ross | 7-12 Health and Physical Education Coordinator 

SAPSASA Softball  
Division Two Winners

The Lower South East Softball team consisting of Tenison Woods College 
students Axel Page, Zane Lewis, Jett Lewis and Zaylen Smith competed last week 
in Adelaide. Weather was divine and the boys participated well. So well in fact 
that the Lower South East team won the Division Two Competition. Super effort 
boys.

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R-6 Sports Coordinator

Canteen Volunteers Required
We invite volunteers to work in the Canteen. There are multiple shifts / days 
available: 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:
10:00am until 11:15am, 
or 12:15pm until 2:00pm. 

Friday:
10:15am until 2:00pm

Young children (pre-schoolers) are not able to be present in the canteen whilst 
the volunteer is working.
If you have any questions, please contact myself on 8724 4607 (direct line).

Leanne Sandow  |  Canteen Manager. 

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. We invite all old scholars, past parents/caregivers, friends and 
former staff members to reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee. 

Keep up to date with all the news in the College community. Register your  
details today, via our website.

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312511/Lara_Dodds_video_1.mp4
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312512/Lara_Dodds_video_2.mp4
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312513/Milla_Buckingham_video_1.mp4
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312514/Milla_Buckingham_video_2.mp4
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au
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8/9 Cricket Twenty20 Country  
South State Champions

Coming up against last year’s winners Eastern Fleurieu, it was always going to be 
a tough battle at the Bordertown Cricket Club. Eastern Fleurieu won the toss and 
elected to bat. Zac Zema took the first wicket after an impressive catch from Ollie 
Fitzgerald. From here, Eastern Fleurieu took control and were 2/66 at the end of 
the 12th over. Jed Sims was called upon to bowl and off his 4 overs he finished 
with figures of 3 for 5. Eastern Fleurieu finished on a competitive 99 runs.
The team made an electric start to their innings through Robbie Case and Angus 
Clarke. After losing three quick wickets, Jed Sims once again stood up for his 
team and made 49 not out to steer the College to victory. Credit must go to all 
of the young men for their efforts throughout the minor rounds and on the day.

Pictured:
(Back L-R): Joseph McCarthy, Zac Zema, Robbie Case, Ollie Fitzgerald, Jared Kuhl, 
Sam Domaschenz, Jed Sims, Jacob Salmon, Ashton Lindner 
(Front L-R): Kobe Gibson, Angus Clarke, Jayden Prior (Captain), Rajat Pandey

Brad Maney | HPE Teacher

Hop this way! Year 9 Child Studies 
host a ‘cracking’ Easter Party!

Miss Jones’ Year 1 class were in for an ‘egg’citing treat this week when they 
attended a fun-filled Easter party hosted by Mrs Weedon’s Year 9 Child Studies 
class. The Year 1 students were spoiled with lots of fun and chocolate as they 
enjoyed a game of Pass the Parcel and participated in an Easter Egg Hunt in the 
sunshine. As part of their assessment task, the Year 9 students were responsible 
for decorations, music, games, goodie bags, drinks and both savoury and sweet 
food, all of which tied in with their chosen Easter theme.
The Year 9 class are to be congratulated on their teamwork, time management, 
organisation, hospitality, and the amazing leadership they showed to the Year 1 
students, who left with grateful hearts and full bellies. A wonderful way to finish 
what has been a successful term in Child Studies.

Jacqueline Weedon  | Middle and Secondary School Teacher

SAPSASA Football Representatives
It is with great pleasure that we announce the following Tenison Woods College 
Year 7 Students who were selected on the Lower South East Football squad:

Henry Pedler
Joey Ottoson-Crossling 
Jett Lewis
Riley Lawrence 
Oliver Wardle

The boys will be competing next term in week 6.

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R-6 Sports Coordinator

Auskick Begins Next Term
Auskick will begin at Tenison Woods College next term on Tuesday 4 May and will 
continue on Tuesday afternoons on the oval until 22 June. The weekly sessions 
will run after school between 3:30pm - 4:15pm. We ask parents to remain in 
attendance during the sessions, and assist if able. 
NAB AFL Auskick is simply the best introduction for kids into the world of 
Australian Football. Auskickers run, jump, kick, laugh, express themselves and 
create their own special moments that just happens to be footy. No matter if you 
know the game or not, Auskick is inclusive for everyone in Reception and Year 1, 
both boys and girls. 
If this interests you, please register through this link - https://www.playhq.com/
afl/org/tenison-woods-college-auskick-centre/798824b4/register
For further information, please feel free to contact myself.

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R-6 Sports Coordinator

https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/tenison-woods-college-auskick-centre/798824b4/register
https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/tenison-woods-college-auskick-centre/798824b4/register
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Lower South East & Mid South East 
SAPSASA Golf Qualifying Day

A SAPSASA golf qualifying day will be held at the Penola Golf Club, on 
Friday, 30 April for keen golfers (boys and girls) in Years 4, 5, 6 and 7.  
Registration will commence at 9:30am with tee off at 10:00am. Children will play 
9 holes (maximum of 150 metres). Children are expected to bring their own golf 
clubs and parents are responsible for organizing transport to and from the golf 
course for their child. Parents will be required to help chaperone groups while 
the children play their 9 holes.
Those who meet the qualifying standard at the district day will progress to the 
regional day in Naracoorte in August. The winners from the regional day will then 
compete in Adelaide in September at the state finals at the Adelaide Shores Golf 
Course at West Beach. 
If any students are interested, can they please see Emily in the PE office for a 
registration sheet.

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R-6 Sports Coordinator

Blast Cricket
This term a group of 18 enthusiastic cricketers participated in the after 
school “Blast Cricket” program here at Tenison Woods College. Uniting kids 
through fun and exciting game based activities, Junior Blasters is all about  
fast-paced fun, friends and being part of a squad. The program at the College 
has been blessed this year to have some Year 9 students help run the sessions, 
sharing their cricket skills with the 5 and 6 year old students who participated. 
The students, Sam Domaschenz, Jared Kuhl, Jayden Prior, Rajat Pandey and 
Jed Sims have been absolutely outstanding. From setting up, the delivery of the 
sessions and making a connections with the younger kids. The sessions ran for 9 
weeks and it was clear to see that the children gained some additional skills and 
new friendships.

Pictured Left to Right: Sam Domaschenz, Jared Kuhl, Jayden Prior, Rajat Pandey. 

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R-6 Sports Coordinator

Uniform Shop
Holiday Trading Hours & Term 2 Reminder 

Students are required to wear winter uniform in Term 2. The Uniform Shop 
opening hours in the school holidays are: 

Tuesday 13 April - CLOSED
Thursday 15 April - CLOSED
Tuesday 20 April - 8:00AM – 12:00PM
Thursday 22 April - 1:00PM - 5:00PM

To view the Uniform Policy click here  https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
To place an order for uniform items, visit the link here  https://bit.ly/3lBouxF

Please note: 
Due to COVID, there may be stock level issues for some items. Thank you for 
your patience. 

Upcoming Events:
Friday 9 April
• End of Term 
 Reception - Year 6  2:15pm finish
 Year 7 - 12  2:20pm finish

Saturday 10 April
• School Holidays

Tuesday 27 April
• Beginning of Term 2
 (Monday 26 April is the ANZAC Day Public Holiday) 

The ELCC will be open and the OSHC Service is available during
the school holidays (bookings are essential). 
Please visit the OSHC page for details about the Vacation Care program on our 
website here

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events 
within our College, and wider community. 

There are plenty of School Holiday activities advertised. 

Please click here to view this page.

https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
https://bit.ly/3lBouxF
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/oshc
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
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Year 4 Beach Clean-up Excursion
On Tuesday, Year 4 students joined the Department for Environment and Water to learn about beach pollution and its impact on marine life. They worked  
enthusiastically and diligently together to clean the beach at Carpenter Rocks, enjoying the opportunity to take practical action following their learning this term about 
sustainability. Children discovered lots of micro-plastics during the beach clean, which were difficult to remove, and are determined reduce the amount of plastics used 
and discarded by talking to others about what they found. Did you know that all plastics produced still exist on the earth today? Or that a plastic water bottle takes 450  
years to break down? Large pieces of plastics left on the beach break down into micro-plastics, which are washed into the water, and ingested by fish and other marine  
species. As humans eat fish, these micro-plastics are also eventually ingested by us! The Year 4 classes encourage everyone to think wisely when visiting the beach, to 
care deeply for this beautiful environment, and to leave only our footprints when we head home from the beach!

Hayley Morgan | Year 4 Classroom Teacher
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Calling nominations for  
2021 Shining Light Awards 

Do you know somebody who has made a significant contribution in our 
community? Who are you proud of? 
Calling for nominations for 2021 Shining Light Award Recipients! 
The “Shining Light” Awards recognise significant contributions by former  
students, staff or catholic community members to the local and global 
community. By recognising these outstanding citizens, the College hopes to 
inspire current and future students, as well as celebrating the rich history of 
Catholic education in South East South Australia. Each year in October, we 
celebrate a group of shining lights who have been nominated and selected as 
worthy recipients.
Nomination form here: https://bit.ly/3csh5z8
View past recipients here: https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-
scholars

Easter Egg Foil  
Recyling Competition Winners 

We all know how much Tenison Woods College students and staff love their 
chocolate. This year, we set a challenge for classes and individuals to collect 
as much of their Easter Egg foil as possible and recycle it at the College. This is 
because a single wrapper on its own can’t be recycled, aluminium foil can only 
be placed in a recycle bin and recycled if it is larger than the size of an orange. So, 
the Sustainability Team set the challenge for classes across the school to work 
together to collect and recycle their Easter Egg wrappers.
The winning classes of the most Easter Egg Foil Wrapper Competition are 4C 
Vanessa Courtney (Junior School), 8B Beth Creedy (Middle School) and 11E 
Katrina Mott/Jason DeNys (Senior School). Each group collected either one giant 
ball or several orange sized balls. Well done to all classes involved, although 
I’d encourage parents to schedule a dentist appointment soon after all that 
chocolate eaten!

Tom Linnell | Early Years to Year 12 Sustainability Coordinator
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EL CC & Year 11 Easter Hunt
On Thursday morning, Year 11 students and Early Learning and Community Centre 
kindergarten children received a letter from the Easter Bunny, letting the children 
know eggs were at Marist Park for them to discover!
The Year 11 students helped the ELCC children find the hidden eggs at Marist Park 
as they built long-lasting relationships and enjoyed some chocolate together. 

Angela Cutting | Teacher, Assistant Director of Early Learning



FRIDAY 9 APRIL 2021  |  WEEK 11, TERM 1 PAGE 9

EL CC & Year 11 Easter Hunt
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L-R: Leyton Smith, Ethan Hopgood, Amelia Taylor, Angus Aitken, Jack Heaven, Ryan Creedy, Edie Jones, Julio Teodoro

Small Jazz Ensemble - Lunchtime Performance

Early  Learning Centre Easter Activities

PAGE 10



FRIDAY 9 APRIL 2021  |  WEEK 11, TERM 1

after school study centre
SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
RESEARCH PROJECT
PLP
CHEMISTRY
MATHS

TUESDAY:
P.E.
PSYCHOLOGY
BIOLOGY
MATHS
ENGLISH

THURSDAY:
CHEMISTRY
ENGLISH
MATHS
TECH STUDIES

Studiosity connects Australia’s best and 
brightest educators to students during 
homework time.

Students can easily access the Studiosity site 
via the link on the Portal@TWC page.

ART AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST, TUTORING IS 

PROVIDED EACH NIGHT FOR STUDENTS

PAGE 11

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312124/After_School_Study_Centre_-_Feb_2021_3.pdf
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monday 12 april

TUESday 13 april

WEDNESday 14 april

SATURDAY 17 april

FRIday 16 april

THURSDAY 15 april

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS
FISHING COMPETITION WORKSHOP
10:00 AM - 2:00 PM
Beachport Recreation Hall
Bookings not required

FISHING COMPETITION PRESENTATIONS
FROM 4:00 PM
Beachport Hotel
Bookings not required

CRAFT ACTIVITY  |  BUILD YOUR OWN WOODEN PLANE
10:00 AM - 11:30 AM
Millicent Library
Bookings not required

CRAFT ACTIVITY  |  DESIGN A FLOWER POT
2:00 PM - 3:30 PM
Millicent Library
AGES UNDER 8 YEARS
Bookings essential   |  Contact the Library on 8733 0903

CRAFT ACTIVITY  |  PAINT & DESIGN A FLOWER POT
2:00 PM - 3:30 PM
Millicent Library
AGES 8 YEARS & OVER
Bookings essential   |  Contact the Library on 8733 0903

GIANT GAMES & VR GOGGLES
2:00 PM - 4:00 PM
Furner Hall
Bookings not required

ROBOTICS & VR GOGGLES
2:00 PM - 4:00 PM
Millicent Library
Bookings essential   |  Contact the Library on 8733 0903

VR GOGGLES & CRAFT ACTIVITIES  |  PLANES & FLOWER POTS
10:00 AM - 12:00 NOON
Glencoe Hall
Bookings essential   |  Contact the Country Post & Bistro on 8739 4320

CRAFT ACTIVITY  |  PAINT & DESIGN A FLOWER POT
2:00 PM - 3:30 PM
Penola School Community Library
PAINT A POT  |  AGES UNDER 8 YEARS 
DESIGN A POT  |  AGES 8 YEARS & OVER
Bookings essential   |  Contact the Library on 8737 2838

COME & TRY  |  PARKOUR, NINJA & GYMNASTICS SKILLS
10:00 AM - 12:00 NOON  &  1:00 PM - 3:00 PM
Millicent Gymnastics Club, Millicent Showgrounds, Adelaide Road
Non-members only  |  Snacks provided
Bookings essential  |  Contact the Millicent Visitor Info Centre on 87330 904

MOVIE (TBA)
2:00 PM - 4:00 PM
Millicent Civic & Arts Centre
Bookings essential   |  Contact the Library on 8733 0903

CHILDREN’S ACTIVITIES  |  DINOSAUR THEMED FUN & GAMES 
10:30 AM - 11:30 PM
Millicent Library
Bookings not required  

PENOLA TOWN SQUARE EXTRAVAGANZA
10:00 AM - 12:00 NOON 
Penola Town Square (wet weather option Rymill Hall, Penola)
VR Goggles, Books and Bubbles Galore
Bookings not required  

TAKE A JOURNEY WITH THE GREEN SCREEN
10:00 AM - 12:00 NOON  &  1:00 PM - 3:00 PM
Millicent Library
Bookings not required  

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT 
WATTLE RANGE COUNCIL:

08 8733 0900 
www.wattlerange.sa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook
www.facebook.com/ WattleRangeYouthEngage

TAKE A JOURNEY WITH THE GREEN SCREEN
FUN WITH BALLOON CREATURES
9:00 AM - 12:00 NOON
Millicent Library & Lawns
Bookings not required  
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